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BENCH REQUEST NO. 014
BENCH REQUEST NO. 014

Please provide the property tax levy rate used for Lower Snake River Phase 1. 
First Supplemental Response:

Puget Sound Energy, Inc.'s ("PSE") initial Response to Bench Request No. 014, quoted below, cited the original levy rate used in the presentation to PSE's Board of Directors on May 5, 2010.  The levy rate was updated in this proceeding to 10.89 per $1,000 of assessed value, as that was the most recently available actual levy rate for Garfield County.  Because PSE has no other property in Garfield County, the levy rate of 10.89 was PSE's current best estimate to use for Lower Snake River Phase 1.

Please see the electronic workpaper provided in PSE's Fourth Supplemental Response to Bench Request No. 1 entitled PSE Resp BENCH DR 001_Supp 04_Attach B.01 (C) 20.02E- Lower Snake River Feb 29 In-Service Date.xls, tab “Assumptions Feb 29 (C)", cell B67.  The levy rate of 10.89 is used in the calculation of property taxes. 
PSE's initial Response to Bench Request No. 014 stated, 

The personal property tax levy rate for Lower Snake River Phase 1 ("LSR") was the Garfield County estimated levy rate of $11.22 per $1,000 of assessed value.  See page 155 of the Twelfth Exhibit to the Prefiled Direct Testimony of Roger Garratt, Exhibit No. ___(RG-13HC), for more information regarding the property tax for LSR Phase 1.
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